## **GREENFIELD RECREATION DEPARTMENT**



20 Sanderson Street, Greenfield, MA 01301 PHONE (413) 772-1553 FAX (413) 773-0115 www.greenfieldrecreation.com



March 13, 2020

Dear Greenfield Recreation Patrons,

The safety of the City of Greenfield and the Department's staff, volunteers, patrons and community is our top priority and the City is taking appropriate action to limit the spread of coronavirus (COVID-19). Following directives from Massachusetts Governor Charlie Baker, the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, Greenfield Board of Health and the CDC to limit public gatherings, the Greenfield Recreation Department will be postponing programs and services from March 13 until at least March 27<sup>th</sup>. Future program postponements will be assessed with City officials on an ongoing basis.

Beginning March 13, the following activities will be postponed:

- REC the NIGHT Dodgeball scheduled for March 13, 2020
- Co-Rec Softball Manager's Meeting Scheduled for March 16, 2020
- Adult Basketball League held Tuesdays/Thursdays

GRASP After School Programs will continue to provide service in conjunction with the school schedule. In the event of school closure, GRASP will also be closed.

As a reminder, these are preventative measures to "flatten the curve" and protect the vulnerability of our community. We appreciate your patience during this time.

Greenfield Parks and playgrounds will remain open, but patrons visiting the Parks are recommended to take preventative action when visiting <u>including self-monitoring and</u> <u>practicing social distancing</u>.

Sincerely,

**Christy Moore** 

**Recreation Director**